Minutes of the CSTA Board Meeting, Oct. 26, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 5:31 P.M. by President Louise McMinn at CASE, Rocky Hill.

Attendance: see other sheet.

Minutes of the September meeting were distributed by email.  Ralph Yulo made a motion, seconded by Leslie Czerwinski, to accept the minutes as sent.  This motion passed.

Treasurer’s report, Pat DeCoster: the financial reports, sent by email, had the wrong ending date – it should be Sept. 30, not Aug. 31, 2016.  

Notable items: insurance premium has been paid; the storage unit is now paid automatically on a monthly basis; the Wild Apricots License has been paid for one year.  Pearson has donated $500 toward the cost of breakfast at the conference.  Conference registrations and membership are down from last year, possibly because of the website changeover.

Webpage update, Louise McMinn: there were some glitches in set-up; transfer of data had some problems – some members came up as already renewed, so Louise had to make corrections individually.  The PayPal account and the new website are now up and running.  The website is not yet complete, but members can renew their membership and register for the conference through the new website.
Ken Roy request: Ken has a new lab safety manual, which he would like to offer to CSTA members at reduced cost -- $73.50, rather than $98.  It was agreed that he could make this offer through an e-blast to our members.  He may also sell the book at the conference.  A table will be provided near the NSTA bookstore, where he could sign the books as they are purchased. (The manual is not an NSTA book.)

MAST: the Massachusetts Science Teachers Convention will be held Nov. 4-6 in Boxboro.  Contact Louise McMinn if you want to go as a guest.

Membership report, sent by Terry Wilson: 186 have paid dues, including those who joined at the NGSS workshop last spring.  There was no membership renewal letter sent this year, os renewals are lower than usual.  Louise will keep a running list of past members on the website, but it will be only for two years.  Those who do not join two years in a row will eventually be dropped from the list.
Elementary Extravaganza, Pat Ruane: the event had 14 presenters and over 50 attendees.  Pat thanked all who participated.  Sacred Heart University is interested in doing it again next year.  Pat asked board members to save science-related items that can be used as giveaways at next year’s extravaganza.

Conference, Diane Hart: a list of volunteers is being developed.  Contact Diane to let her know which jobs you can do.  

Set-up will be Friday, Nov. 18 from 3:15 or 3:30 until we are done.

Tom Kohl reported that there are 38 exhibitors signed up, with the possibility of more to come.  He has arranged to rent 50 tables; more could be added, if needed.  

Rachael Manzer reported that the keynote speaker is all set.  Last year, presenters from the Science Center were not charged to attend, in view of the fact that they present all day and do not attend any workshops.

Heather Toothaker reported that the presenter list is all set for the program.  The program is available online.

Publicity: Diane is getting updated lists from the state Dept. of Ed and will send an e-blast to principals and superintendents.  John Cook suggested advertising through CEA and CAS.  Leslie Czerwinski is investigating publicity on NPR.  Ten spots about the conference would cost $750.  Heather Toothaker made a motion, seconded by John Cook, to buy this radio time.  The motion passed.  Leslie will ask if the spots could be during drive time, when many teachers might be listening.  Tom Kohl suggested that many newspapers will print articles free for nonprofit organizations.
Conference registrations stand at 40, about the same as this time last year.

Ray Delehant reported that the school wants a head count for lunch by Nov. 10th.  We must pay for all the meals we order.  The number can be expanded if more people register, but it cannot be cut back.  We will probably go with the average number for the past three years, since our registration is not complete until just before the conference, and we might have some walk-ins.

Purchase orders do not have to be paid before the conference, since many school systems cannot get the paperwork done in time.  

NSTA Bookstore at Conference, Pat Ruane: the NSTA Bookstore policy has changed.  We can buy the books at 40% discount and sell them at full price, but cannot return unsold books.  Pat will order only the hottest sellers, and only one copy of each.  Once that copy is gone, people may order the books online.  Pat will ask the buyer to wait until the end of the day to pick up their purchases, so that others may see the books.  If books are left over, we can sell them at future events.  Pat will need two tables at the conference – three if Ken Roy is signing his book.
Freebies: if people have science supplies they are not using, bring them to the conference.  We can have a table for giveaways.

Future speaker: Page Keeley is available to be a keynote speaker for future conferences.  Heather Toothaker made a motion, seconded by John Cook, to book Page for the third Saturday in November, 2017.  This motion passed.
STEM Discussion, John Cook: There will be a joint meeting of CTEEA and CSTA Dec. 9 from 12 to 4 P.M. to discuss goals and determine how to promote each other’s work.  John and Crystal Caouette are planning to attend.  Other board members are urged to participate.  Since many skills overlap, each area can help the others.   How to incorporate STEM inexpensively is one goal.  Pat DeCoster attended the STEM conference last week.  It was well attended, and it was clear that people are doing a lot of STEM.  More coordination of content is needed.  Louise McMinn commented that the CECA element (computers) should also be included.  Pat DeCoster mentioned that the Connecticut Academy used to coordinate efforts, but there is no one central clearinghouse since it disbanded.  
CSTA should consider what resources it can offer, and concentrate on what ideas end up being communicated to students.

Legislative component: CSTA needs to be aware of changes to science education being considered by the legislature.  For example, there is a bill under consideration that would allow students to substitute a computer science course for a lab science class.  More discussion will be held after the conference.

December meeting/social, Pat Ruane: the board was asked what type of event we should have in December.  It was agreed to hold that meeting in a restaurant.  More information will be forthcoming.

The meeting adjourned at 7:07 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Catelli, Secretary

